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OFFICIALS 2019-20 
 

President - Bill PIKE 
0417969716 president@ihc.asn.au 
 
Vice President –Michael ROCK 
0437999009 vice.president@ihc.asn.au  
 
IT Manager –George JOHNSON 
0478109454  it@ihc.asn.au 
Web Site ihc.wildapricot.org 
 
Secretary-Steve ARMSTRONG  
0438597290 secretary@ihc.asn.au  
 
Membership Manager-Glenda PATTERSON 
0417018225 membership@ihc.asn.au 
 
Treasurer-Bert SYKES 
0400799947 treasurer@ihc.asn.au  
 
Newsletter Editor-Doug BAKER 
0416226508. editor@ihc.asn.au 
 
Club Captain-David (Dave) LIND 
0419434789 captain@ihc.asn.au 
 
Vice Captain-Vacant 
vice.captain@ihc.asn.au   
 
Librarian-Amanda BERNHARDT 
0474857840 librarian@ihc.asn.au 
 
Machine Examiners 
Murray RUDLER (DOT)  0477932060- 97315406  
examiner@ihc.asn.au, Ray BUCK 97211397, Doug 
CRAIGIE 97711419, Bernie Mc CORMACK 
97212978, Brian CARTWRIGHT 97219495,  
Graeme SQUIRES 95354461 (Mandurah), Rodney 
LANG (Mandurah) 0416266098, Darryl WARNER 
0419048923 (Busselton). 

 
Licensing Liaison Officer/Machine Registrar 
Jeff SMITH-(08) 97 971 235 Mob 0437971235 
licence@ihc.asn.au 
  
Dating Officer-Michael ROCK 
Mob 0437999009 dating@ihc.asn.au  
 
Property Officer-Richard CLARK 
0432973837 property@ihc.asn.au 
 
Merchandising Officer– Wilma LITTLE 
0409696698 merchandise@ihc.asn.au 
 

Members Please Note 
Monthly meetings are held on the second Tuesday of 
each month at the Bunbury Motorcycle Club Rooms 
Shrubland Park, South Western Highway, Bunbury 
commencing at 8.00pm  
 

CLUB FOUNDED 1971 
 
Foundation Members 
Fred PITTER (Deceased), Harold BRAUND 
(Deceased), Norm HART, John HEAD, Rob MEN-
ZIES, Colin PITTER, Ian INGLES & Len GLEN. 
 
 

Life Members 
Norm & Margaret HART, Harold BRAUND 
(Deceased), Laurie BRIGGS (Deceased), Bill BEA-
TON (Deceased), Bernie MC CORMACK, Ray & 
Anne BUCK, Glen BRITZA, Brian FITZGERALD 
(Deceased), Glenda PATTERSON, Doug BAKER, 
Syd TAYLOR, Larry ALLEN, Richard CLARK, 
Leith PRESLAND, John PRESLAND & Jeff SMITH. 
 
 

Deceased Members 
Fred PITTER, George HALL, Doug BRITTAIN, 
Merv CURGENVEN, Max SHARPE, Jim WAL-
LACE, Peter GROUCOTT, David O’KEEFE, Ken 
HASTIE, Don ROOKE, Terry SHAND, Peter  JE-
ROME, Brian HARTLEY, Vern KARLSEN, Bill 
HAWKINS, Tom RUDLER., Harold BRAUND, Mur-
ray CAMPBELL, Laurie BRIGGS, R (Jim) BULL-
OCK, John WEBB, Bruce LENEGAN, Lloyd 
GREEN, Phil MURRAY, Bob JONES, Dennis 
NOONAN,  Brian FITZGERALD, Bill McDER-
MOTT, Bill WAKE, Tom TALBOT, Alexander (Roy) 
MELVIN, Thomas (Howard) WHALEN, Richard 
TOWNEY, Laurence McCREED, John HIGGS, Ross 
PAYNE, Ron GILL, Stan RODGERS, Vic RICH-
ARDSON, Colin (Westy) WEST, Trevor WHITTLE,  
Anthony (Clive)  MARWICK , Leslie (Sandy) VLA-
DICH, Joe ZAPPA, John WRIGHT, Bill BEATON & 
Bruce FOWLER. 
 
CLUB MEMBERSHIP FEES FOR 2019-20 
 
 
Nomination Fee……………………….…...$25.00 
 
Single Member….……..…….………….....$55.00 
 
Family Member………………………..…..$60.00 
 
Due and payable by SEPTEMBER 30th of each 
year 

 

Club Magazine 
Advertisements for inclusion in the club magazine 
will run for 2 issues Only unless prior arrangements 
are made. Articles/advertisements are to reach the edi-
tor no later than the fourth Thursday of each month, 
for publication. These articles/advertisements may be 
edited to fit the available space. Articles/
advertisements for inclusion on the web page can 
be forwarded direct to the IT Manager.  
 
 
 

Disclaimer on Letters to the Editor 
The opinions expressed in letters or articles to the edi-
tor are the authors own opinions and do not necessary 
express the policy or views of the Indian Harley Club 
(Bunbury) Inc. 
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MINUTES OF G.M. 12/11/2019  

 

PRESENT 

Bill Pike, Bert Sykes, Steve Armstrong, Jeff 
Smith, John Clapp, Noel Sturgeon, Terry Ger-
main, Ray Buck, John Olson, Brian Cart-
wright, Frank Barron, Richard Clark, Glen 
Britza, Leigh Cresswell, Janet Cresswell, Jim 
Fox, Phil Helliwell, John Lewin, Peter White-
side, Ann Offer, Peter Offer, Michael Rock, 
Wilma Little, Leith Presland, Dick Taylor, Sid 
Taylor, Neville Green, John Hilton, Amanda 
Bernhardt, Keith Billingham, Collin Batley, 
Paul Lampo, George Todoroff, Phil 
Bussanich, Ross Carn, Wayne Phillips, Faye 
Carn, John Presland, Ross Eaton, Terry Skin-
ner, Dave Singleton, Ryan Loverock, V.T. 
Thrasher, Bob Mitchell, John Keenan, Murray 
Rudler, Unknown, Norm Hart, Stuart Donetta, 
John Anderson, Phil Tyler, Peter Hume, Dave 
Summers, Glenda Patterson. 
 

APOLOGIES 

John Coleman, Eddie Laing, Darryl Warner, 
Woodie, Dave Baston, John McDermott, Ber-
nie McCormack, Peter Jeffrey, Russel & Sue 
Jeffrey, Andrew Repton, Shane Carn, Stuart 
Eaton, Dave Lock, Sharon Rudler, Kelly Ow-
en, Margret Hart, Ken & Alli Hart, Ryan & 
Stacey Hart, Ben Hart, Ebony Hart, Dave & 
Phil Hart, Clint Franke, Paul Whalen   

 

VISITORS 

Ryan Loverock put his hand up as a visitor 
and gave a very brief introduction of himself 
but was then presented with his members 
pack. It was stated that his was the fastest 
transition from visitor to member in club his-
tory. 

 

MINUTES 

Minutes of the previous meeting were tabled 
and accepted by Richard Clark, seconded by 
Michael Rock carried. 

 

Business Arising  

Nil 

SECRETARYS REPORT 

Publications In 

VMCC October Vintage & Classic Motorcy-
cle Journal 

VMCC WA November Vintage Chatter 

Black Dog Ride October 2019 Newsletter 

Early American Motorcycle Club: October 
Flat Chat\ 

WMHVS October Newsletter 

WMHVS November Newsletter 

VMCC November Vintage & Classic Motor-
cycle Journal 

 

Correspondence Out 

 

Post 

Thankyou letter to the Secretary Albany Vin-
tage & Classic Motorcycle Club for organis-
ing the Albany weekend. 

 

Email 

From Glenda Patterson to George Loverock 
confirming that all participants for the 2 Day 
rally must be financial members of the IHC or 
another recognised Vintage Motorcycle Club. 

From the Club President to Dave Wright 
explaining that there had been insufficient 
time to discuss his submission to the Road 
Safety Commission as a club, so were una-
ble to endorse his submission. Club endors-
es the correct and safe riding of motorcy-
cles and improvements to road safety.  
Need for more parking bays was also men-
tioned. 

 

Correspondence In 

 

Post 

Cheque for membership fees x 2 

VMCC Notice of General Meeting and 
proxy voting form. 

VMCC WA Special edition Vintage Chatter: 
The West Australian Tourist Trophy Races 
1912-15 & 1919. 
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Shannon’s 2019 Sydney Spring Classic 
Auction Catalogue. 

Two Day Rally entry forms x 3 
 

Email 

Copy of Dave Wright Motorcycle Consult-
ing’s submission to the W.A. Road Safety 
Commission on the upcoming Road Safety 
Strategy, asking for endorsement and /or other 
ideas. 
 

Request for help with the start of the Indi-
an Pacific Cannonball Run and advice on 
local venues for the rider’s dinner etc. in 
Busselton. 
 

From John Coleman asking for interest in a 2-
week trip to Japan with the Vintage Japanese 
Motorcycle Club of Australia. 
 

From Peter Whiteside advising us of incor-
rect contact details on the club’s web page.  
Passed on to George Johnson for action. 
 

From Graeme Cocks advising members that a 
full colour photographic book of the Lake Per-
colilli Red Dust Revival would be produced.  
Book would be a limited run of 500 copies @ 
$120.00 per copy. 
 

Request from Steve Davies (non-member) 
requesting details of Christmas Charity 
Runs in the Bunbury area. 
 

Copy of the Member Indemnity Form from 
Mandurah Mob ride on 27 October 2019. 
 

Associations Newsletter from Western Aus-
tralian Government. 
 

From Ken Vincent advising that the 2020 
Roaring Twenties Run would start in Perth. 
2021 run would again start at Nannup. 
 

EAMC Facebook link to article Life on 
Mars – Pre-War Car. Photos of Lake 
Perkolilli Revival and notice that 200 of the 
photo books were sold in the first week. 
 

Update of YouTube’s Terms of Service that 
come into effect on 10th December 2019. Im-
proved readability and transparency. 
 
INVITATIONAL EVENTS: 

Celebration of the Motorcar Cottesloe Civic 
Centre 24 November 2019. 

TREASURERS REPORT 

Opening chq book + PayPal balance 
$16,841.77 
Income $6,581.25 
Expenditure $1,924.80 
Closing cheque book + PayPal balance 
$21,498.22 
 
National Veteran Rally balance $4,492.02 
 
Term Deposit acc $50,000.00 invested @ 
1.8% PA matures 19th April 2020. 
 
Moved by Brian Cartwright, Seconded by 
Bob Mitchell. Carried. 

 
PRESIDENTS REPORT 

Welcome to the IHC November 12th, 2019 
General Meeting. 
 
Summarising the salient events for the month 
and outcomes of the previous committee 
meeting: 
 
Margaret River Show 

A good turnout for the Margaret River Show 
last month with 17 bikes on display including 
Bob’s TQ and drag bike. 
  
A special thanks to Dave Sumner for bringing 
4 bikes down and to Neville Green and Eddie 
Lang bringing the gear and providing back-up. 
It is of note that the traditional shire agricul-
tural shows are starting to lose their populari-
ty. 
 
Entrance to Shrubland Park BMCC at 
Night  

Due to the difficulties of associated with navi-
gating the entrance to the BMCC at night, 
Bert has been coordinating with Main Roads 
and the BMCC to upgrade the visibility of the 
entrance road.  
 
I can report that the committee has approved a 
50% funding share with the BMCC for the 
erection of a Main Roads Approved illuminat-
ed sign at a total cost of $1079.65  
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to be erected opposite to the entrance Gate, 
with the approval of the general membership. 

 

Can I have someone propose that the IHC 
funds 50% of the cost of the sign and installa-
tion totalling $540.00. Proposed by Faye 
Carn, seconded by Phil Bussanich. Carried. 

 

Albany Hill Climb 

Another great weekend of classic motorbike 
riding was held on the first weekend in No-
vember with the staging of the display on Sat-
urday morning followed by a Poker run and 
the Hill Climb event held on the Sunday.  

 

Our club captain David Lind was narrowly 
beaten for first place, well done David. The 
event was very well run, and all reports are 
that it will be held again in 2020. 

 

The IHC committee has sent a letter of thank-
you to the Albany VMC for a conducting an 
excellent well organised weekend of events. 

 

Calendar of Events for 2020 

Leith Presland has provided a draft copy of 
the calendar of events for the 2020 year, a 
copy has been provided to all members of the 
committee for feedback and confirmation pri-
or to loading onto the web site. Thank you, 
Leith.  

 

Bill Pike   

President IHC 

 

CAPTAINS REPORT 

To be supplied 

 

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT 

Ross reported that he was extremely happy to 
see Amanda back and to be able to hand the 
librarian position over to her. 

 

PROPERTY OFFICERS REPORT 

Richard reported that there was an issue with 
not being able to open the toolbox on the 

club’s new bike trailer. 

 

He advised members who used the trailer and 
removed, then replaced items in the toolbox to 
ensure it could be opened and closed before 
locking it. 

 

LICENSING LIAISON OFFICERS  

REPORT 

Jeff reported that the audit of 404 licenced 
bikes was almost complete, with only 2 sur-
veys outstanding. 

 

WEBSITE MANAGER REPORT  

Nil 

 

GENERAL BUSINESS  

 

Syd Taylor  

Gave a brief talk on the recent Velocette Own-
ers’ Club of Australia Annual Rally, held re-
cently at Hahndorf in South Australia, which 
he and Dick attended. 

 

160 people and 120 motorcycles took part in 
the event, which was very well organised and 
went off without mishap, despite the terrible 
weather. 

 

Syd professed to being envious of some of the 
bikes, which had been restored to a very high 
standard. 

 

The 2020 rally will be held in the Busselton 
region.  

 

Frank Barron  

Reported on the Narrogin Mid-week Ride on 
23rd October.  He apologised for the actions of 
the local council, who tore up one of the roads 
only 3 days before the event.   

 

Most people either went through the gravel or 
found an alternate route.  Bob Mitchell went 
the wrong way, despite directions from Wilma 
and arrived half an hour earlier than planned. 
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Thanks to Margret & Neville Green for 
providing the backup and Bert Sykes for lead-
ing the ride. 

 

Frank also reminded members that Mr Bob 
Greer of Platypus Charity would be a guest 
speaker at the next club meeting. 

 

Bob would give a brief talk on the aims of the 
charity and the rides through Vietnam they or-
ganise. 

 

Anne Offer 

Asked the members present to remind their 
wives and partners that the cut of date for the 
Ladies Christmas Dinner was rapidly ap-
proaching and that those who wanted to attend 
should register their intention by the 19th No-
vember. 

 

Peter Whiteside 

Peter stated that there was no provision yet on 
the club provisional ride documents for re-
cording the registration details of the bikes be-
ing ridden. 

 

Bill Pike advised that this would be rectified 
in the very near future, and there was nothing 
to stop riders writing their registration num-
bers on the present form, even though there 
was no column for it.  

 

Leith Presland 

Advised the members that the midweek PM 
ride would be to Kirup, via Upper Capel Road 
in a reverse direction, which would probably 
mess with some people’s heads. 

 

Michael Rock 

Reminded members of the Come & Try Day 
being held on Sunday 24th November.  The fo-
cus of the day would be older girder fork and 
single speed bikes. 

 

He also said that there had been 20 bikes on 
the Quindanning Ride. Government Road was 
very bumpy for ridged frame bikes, but over-

all it was a very good ride. 

 

Murray Rudler 

Advised members attending the Tiddlers Run 
on 17th November that the ride was approxi-
mately 60km, stopping in Capel for morning 
tea. 

 

Murray had a commitment for the afternoon, 
so there would be no returning to his place af-
ter the rally had finished. 

 

Also, there would be no power in Boyanup on 
the day, so people should ensure they carried 
any extra fuel they might need.  

 

VIP Member Introduction 

Michael Rock introduced our club president, 
Bill Pike, a man of many talents. Born and 
bred in Collie, Bill moved to Augusta when 
his father took up professional fishing, where 
he came to love fishing and diving. 

 

He moved back to Collie and had started rid-
ing scrambles by the age of 12, progressing to 
a BSA C15 by the age of 15.   

 

Despite a natural talent for scrambling, Bill 
found he enjoyed playing Aussie Rules Foot-
ball more and the bikes went onto the back-
burner for a while. 

 

He enjoyed a successful period in his life 
playing for Collie in the SWNFL but turned 
down the opportunity of playing for Swan 
Districts in the WAFL, choosing to get mar-
ried instead. 

 

Professionally he progressed from an appren-
ticeship at Muja Power Station to several high
-powered positions in the power industry, in-
cluding Station Manager at both Kogan Creek 
(QLD) and Collie Power Stations.  

 

Though officially retired, Bill likes to keep 
busy with consulting work within the power 
industry. 



7 

His father rode a borrowed bike at the 50th An-
niversary of the Bunbury TT in 2000, which 
inspired him to attempt a restoration on a 
350cc Matchless G3LS.   

 

He soon gave up on restoring the bike himself 
and handed it off to Bill, which was the start 
of Bill’s ever-increasing collection of AMC 
motorcycles. 

 

Melbourne Cup Sweep Results 

The results of the sweep run by Glenda are as 
follows; 

 

 

Many thanks to all for participating. 

 

AUCTION 

Frank Barron auctioned an eclectic collection 
of bike bits and an old motor, for a total value 
of $118.00. 

 

There being no more business, the meeting 
closed at 9.00pm. 

 

Steve Armstrong.  Bill Pike 

IHC Secretary  President 

 

NOTICE OF NEXT GENERAL  

MEETING 

There will be a General Meeting of the Indian 
Harley Club (Bunbury) Inc. 

Held at BMCC, Shrubland Park, South West-
ern Highway, Bunbury on Tuesday 10th De-
cember 2019 commencing at 8.00pm 

AGENDA 

Welcome  

Minutes of previous meeting 

Matters arising 

Correspondence 

Reports 

General business  

Close 

 

NEW MEMBER NOMINATIONS    

The following people have applied for mem-
bership to our club. If any member believes it 
is undesirable for the applicant to be a mem-
ber, they should make their objections known 
to the Secretary 5 clear days before the next 
ordinary meeting on 0438597290 or PO Box 
317 Bunbury WA 6231 

David and Margaret HILL 

 

FOR SALE and WANTED ITEMS 

All for sale and wanted items will be adver-
tised for a total of 2 issues only unless advised 
accordingly by the advertiser or organiser. 

 

FOR SALE 1/ 2. 

1974   Honda CB550 Supersport new front 
forks, all the chrome work done, gauges re-
stored, new exhaust and muffler carbys re-
kitted, spare fuel tank, engine runs well selling 
$1500 firm. Phone Jonks 0439411351 

 

WANTED  1/ 2 

Matchless/AJS Compy Alloy Barrell to suit 
500cc - early fifties bike . Bill on 0417969716 

 

WANTED 1/ 2. 

For Triumph Unit Triumph Crank and Rods 
650cc, 8 Stud Barrel. Even Complete Late Pre
-Unit Engine. Urgent ---Muzza  

Sharon Rudler:  0429 418 854 

 

WANTED 1/ 2 

BSA M20 engine barrel and/or head. 

Ph Neil 0415 640 444 

Horse Winner Company 

Vow and De-
clare 

TAG IHC 

Prince of Ar-
ran 

Archer Bunbury  

Pathology 
Il Paradiso Liina Kalmet BHR Papalia 

Rostropo-
vich 

Paul Self Bunbury  
Plaza 
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FOR SALE 1/ 2. 

BSA A-10 Goes Well   $8,800 Neg   Kel-
vin 0417772747 

 

WANTED 3/ 2. 

1930's Royal Enfield front wheel hub (with 
7” brake & 40 spokes). 

Many thanks John Coleman 0417567059 

 

FOR SALE 3/ 2 

Royal Enfield 350cc Bullet, first licensed in 
1975.new tyres, battery, Amal carburettor, 
points, condenser, distributor springs, etc. club 
licensed, good condition, asking $4.300 ono 
sitting in shed not being used. Ray Bounsell 
0417174085. 

 

FOR FREE 1/ 2 

Yamaha XS500 76 model free. 

Rolling frame seat & tank you pick up  

David Lind 97241412  

 

THE VINTAGE MOTORCYCLE CLUB 
OF AUSTRALIA (NSW) INC.  PRESENTS 
THE VETERAN RALLY – COWRA NSW 
FOR PRE-1919 motorcycles and sidecars 
Friday 3rd – Monday 6th April 2020   

  

Based at the Cowra Van Park, 2 Lachlan St, 
COWRA NSW. Entries close Friday 20 March 
2020.  Late entries may be accepted but meals 
cannot be assured.   

  

Enquires: Antony Gullick M: 0415 284 620             
Graham Goodwin M: 0466 330 827 

E: info@cubanculturaltravel.com  

 

TWO DAY RALLY 7TH AND 8TH 
MARCH 2020 

This is our premier event of the year and is 
open to all Indian Harley Club members and 
members of any other vintage/historic motor-
cycle club.  Machines ridden must be over 25 
years old.   

 

For more information see the Information 
Pack.  If you would like to post your entry in 
please download the Entry Pack or enter 
online.  

 

Please direct any queries about the rally to 
Glenda Patterson on 0417018225 or Bert 
Sykes on 0400799947.   

 

Registrations (limited to 200 riders) close 
on 7th February 2020.  

 

No late entries accepted after this date, or 
on the day of the rally. 

 

MANJIMUP CHRISTMAS EVE BREAK-
FAST RUN 24/12/19 

This is the annual Christmas ride organised by 
members in Manjimup.  More information 
closer to event date.  Contact run organizer 
Roons 97711647 
(john.rooney@dbca.wa.gov.au) or Jonks 
0439411351 (john.tass@bigpond.com).  

  

Start: 33 Ipsen Street Manjimup 

Time: 8.30am  

Remember, this is a slow run for all bikes – 
enjoy the ride. 

  

If you are coming, can you please advise 
Roons or Jonks so we can organise catering?   

  

For anyone who might like to have a run, per-
haps from Bunbury or wherever, and join the 
crew for a yarn and a sumptuous brekky, we 
would love to see you there.  

Cheers Manji Mob. 

https://ihc.wildapricot.org/resources/Documents/Downloads/Two%20Day%20Rally/2020/TDR%20Information%20Pack%202020.pdf
https://ihc.wildapricot.org/resources/Documents/Downloads/Two%20Day%20Rally/2020/TDR%20Information%20Pack%202020.pdf
https://ihc.wildapricot.org/resources/Documents/Downloads/Two%20Day%20Rally/2020/TDR%20Entry%20Pack%202020.pdf
mailto:john.rooney@dbca.wa.gov.au
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QUINDANING OVER NIGHT  

PRE 48 RUN 

Well it was set to be a big weekend with the 
Quindaning Pub fully booked out for this 
year’s annual overnight Pre-48 Run.  

 

We all gathered & left to follow the route 
through back roads to come out at Yarloop & 
then down the highway to Waroona. 

 

The only minor breakdown was on Peter Law-
son’s side car outfit which ran out of fuel. 

 

It was suggested that due to all luggage & his 
wife Sue in the outfit it was heavy on fuel, but 
it turned out that the main jet had unscrewed 
itself. 

 

At Waroona we caught up with a group with 
bikes from the Early American Club who had 
ridden from Perth. We had 10 bikes from the 
IHC & 9 from various Perth clubs & 2 had 
passengers. 

 

Next stop via the scarp & through Nanga Mill 
was the Dwellingup Tavern for a bike & bodi-
ly fuel up. 

 

A handful of wives came in cars to also meet 
for lunch. There was a bit of fine tuning going 
on with a recently restored Vincent causing 
quite a crowd from the pub guests. 

 

We were then on the road for a trouble-free 
run to Quindaning, except for a few locals & a 
couple of passers-by we had the whole pub to 
ourselves. 

 

Most sat out under the big old palms & en-
joyed a cool breeze for what was a quite warm 
day. A few kicked on into the late hours & up 
for a cooked breakfast in the morning. 

 

Steve Turner dished out a few gifts for various 
rides & passengers creating a few laughs with 

his special label port, & the Gov received a 
welding Helmet for putting in a great effort to 
do this run under a lot of pain. 

 

We then headed back down the road for a few 
Kms then took the Darkin / Quindaning Rd & 
turned off back to Collie for a fuel up, then 
down through to Dardanup for lunch. 

 

A big thanks to everyone involved especially 
Travis from Manjimup IHC for doing back up. 
(Next year is Augusta).  

  

Thank you.  

Hamish Cowan 

 

NORTHAM VINTAGE SWAP 16/02/2020 

Presented by the Avon Valley Vintage Vehicle 
Association of WA Inc supported by the Shire 
of Northam. Sunday February 16th, 2020 Ju-
bilee Oval (Showground) Northam follow the 
signs to the Chidlow Street Entry Gate. 

 

Selling: vintage cars, trucks, tractors, motor-
cycles, machinery, engines, used spare parts, 
collectables, household items, etc.  

 

Site: $15:00 Each (Admits One) Vintage Vehi-
cles for Sale, One Only Per 4m X 12 M Site  

  

Gates Open: Sellers - 06.30am  

Public Entry:  7.00am, Finish: 12.00 Midday  

Public Entry:  $5:00 Per Person (Kids Free)   

 

**Limited Parking Available on Site**                                                      
Display Vehicles 7am – 12 Noon on Site  

 Food and Drink Available, No Alcohol                                                              
Approved Food Vendors Only on Site    

  

Enquiries: Sylvia Bristow-Stagg  

0417 976 699                                                                                                                 
E Mail:  Splinter37@Gmail.Com  

Bookings Not Necessary. 
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CAPTAINS REPORT OCTOBER 2019  

 

Busselton Mid-week Ride 6/11/2019     

Great weather flushed out 16 riders for this 
mid-week event. The destination; Balingup via 
Nannup, Brockman Highway, Maranup-Ford 
Road, Greenbushes and the SW Highway. 
Usual coffee and pies etc. 

 

Dave Lind took the lead on the first part of the 
return journey to teach me the lower Grim-
wade Road to Kirup. Thanks, great, appreciat-
ed.   

 

The Upper Capel Road etc back to Capel for 
lunch for some, split and home for the remain-
der. About 220Ks all up, a good day but the 
corner marking fell in a heap for the second 
leg. Hope no-one is still out there. 

 

Thanks to Terry Bruce for being TEC.  
John Lewin 
Busselton Group Liaison Officer 

 

Albany Hill Climb   

It started off with rain & wind for Friday and 
trying to set up camp between showers, and at 
night running from the warm fire to cover 
when the showers soaked everything.  

 

Saturday early shower then cool for the rest of 
the day as we went on the poker run, I went 
for the short run this year but still ended doing 
a longer route missing a few turns does not 
help but I got all 6 cards.  

 

I saw Darryl won the race, got back 1st to the 
rifle range so to pick out a nice cake. Some 
people were headed to Jerramungup which 
would have been an extra-long ride.  

 

Sunday hill climb day looking good but had 
drizzle for our practice runs but cleared up for 
the 1st timed run then opened with rain for 
lunch which made the road wet. But good to 
see the different bikes and the characters that 
ride them as well.  

A good weekend well spent thanks to Albany 
club for putting on this event always appreci-
ated for your work you put in.        

 

Solo & Sidecar Run 20th October  

A nice warm morning, time to run out to the 
Bunbury Motorcycle Club for a start. Not a 
bad turn up as so many events on this week-
end a nice short run of 100kms.  

 

With a halfway stop in Boyanup we mean-
dered through Burekup and down Pile Rd and 
into Boyanup to the bakery where we told sto-
ries on how good we were. After a break we 
rode to Gelorup tried out the new bridge at the 
Bonking Frog Winery and back to the club 
rooms. Thanks John & Jan for this year’s run.  

 

Busselton Mid-week Run 16th October  

Phil is the team leader for the day and took us 
to Augusta via the scenic roads, nice and sun-
ny but still very cool.   

 

A good turn up as the days are getting longer, 
we meandered through the bush still green and 
creeks with flowing water. First stop was a car 
park on Caves Rd so to regroup and tell sto-
ries. Then continued along Caves Rd heading 
to Augusta, rain was predicted but only wet 
spots were seen.  

 

We made it to the bakery and proceeded to tell 
stories. 

 

On the way back was still good country going 
through Rosa Brook and finding road works 
for a change. All up a good day out thanks 
Phil for stepping forward. 

Dave Lind 

 

ROARING TWENTIES RUN                                                            
4th- 5th APRIL 2020 

Open to all Pre 1931 bikes, this run starts and 
finishes at VMCC Club grounds Hale Rd, 
Wattle Grove, with an overnight stop at Bever-
ley. More info and entry forms closer to the 
date. Ken Vincent 9293 2093. 
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TWO MONTHLY CALENDAR OF EVENTS  

DATE EVENT 
START 
TIME 

START POINT 

Wed 04.12.19 Busselton Mid-week Ride 9.00am 
Puma Service Station Cause-
way Road Busselton 

Wed 04.12.19 Committee Meeting 7.30pm BMCC Clubrooms 

Sun  08.12.19 Doug Brittain and Memorial Run 9.00am 
Carpark behind Hall Pratt 
Road Eaton 

Tue  10.12.19 General Meeting 8.00pm BMCC Clubrooms 

Wed 11.12.19  Mid-week PM Ride 1.30pm 
Carpark behind Hall Pratt 
Road Eaton 

Sat   14.12.19 Collie Toy Run 9.00am 
Collie car park at west en-
trance to Collie 

Wed 18.12.19 Busselton Mid-week Ride 9.00am 
Puma Service Station Cause-
way Road Busselton 

Wed 18.12.19 Mandurah Mob Meeting 6.00pm TBA 

Sun  22.12.19 Mandurah Mob Ride 9.00am 
Council / Cicerellos Carpark 
Mandurah 

Tue  24.12.19 
Manjimup Christmas Eve Breakfast 
Run 

8.30am 31 Ipsen Street Manjimup 

Sun 29.12.19 
Veteran Shake Down Run 
(Pre-48) 

9.00am BMCC Clubrooms 

Wed 8 .01.20 Busselton Mid-week Ride 9.00am 
Puma Service Station Cause-
way Road Busselton 

Wed  8.01.20 Committee Meeting 7.30pm BMCC Clubrooms 

Sun 12.01.20 New Year Ride 9.00am 
Carpark behind Hall Pratt 
Road Eaton 

Tue 14.01.20 General Meeting 8.00pm BMCC Clubrooms 

Wed  15.1.20 

 
Mid-week PM Ride 
  

1.30pm 
Carpark behind Hall Pratt 
Road Eaton 

Wed  15.1.20 Mandurah Mob Meeting 6.00pm TBA 

Sun 19.01.20 Mandurah Mob Ride 9.00am 
Council / Cicerellos Carpark 
Mandurah 

Wed  22.1.20 Busselton Mid-week Ride 9.00am 
Puma Service Station Cause-
way Road Busselton 

Sat  25.01.20  
Sun  27. 1.20 

Busselton VCC Rally 
9.00am 

3 day event 
Busselton Car Club 

Sun 26.01.20 Straya Day Run (7.30am Breakfast) 9.00am (ride) Fettlers Park Boyanup 

Tue 28.01.20 Ladies Lunch 12.00pm TBA 

Wed  29.1.20 

 
Mid-week PM Ride 
  

9.00am 
Carpark behind Hall Pratt 
Road Eaton 
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Merry Christmas and a Happy and Prosperous New Year, to 

all our members, families, friends and fellow enthusiasts.   


